OFFICE OF THE MOUNT CARMEL TOWNSHIP BOARD OF                          SUPERVISORS

    [image: image1.png]


           

AARON DOMANSKI, CHAIRMAN                                                   MOUNT CARMEL TOWNSHIP
MATTHEW SUSNOSKIE, VICE-CHAIRMAN                                300 LAUREL STREET

RICHARD MYCHAK, SUPERVISOR                                               ATLAS, PA 17851         

                                                                                                                  PHONE (570) 339-1287

                                                                                                                  FAX (570) 339-6095

The Board of Supervisors of Mount Carmel Township held its regular meeting on July 18, 2018 commencing at 7:00 p.m. in the Township Municipal Building. The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

Roll call:
Mr. Aaron Domanski, present



Mr. Matthew Susnoskie, present



Mr. Richard Mychak, present

Motion to approve the minutes for the June 20, 2018 Monthly Meeting.





Approved: 3 – 0 

Motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report from June 2018




Approved 3-0

Monthly Police Report for June 12 through July 18, 2018 was read by Chief Brian Hollenbush.

Monthly Fire Report for May & June 2018 was read by Chief Brian Hollenbush.

Monthly Code Enforcement Report for June 21-July 18, 2018  was read by Code Enforcement Officer, Ed Amarose. 

The Street Department Report for June 21 through July 18, 2018 was read by Street Department Employee, Ed Amarose. 

At 7:08 the Board of Supervisors went into Executive Session for personnel matters. At 7:16, the Board reconvened the meeting.
Announcements:

Mt Carmel Township is seeking residents to serve on the Planning Commission and the Zoning. Please contact the Municipal Office if you are interested.

Anyone wishing to apply to have work done on their homes through SEDA-COG should come to the Township Building for an application.

We are having a problem with people leaving their recycling on the ground outside of the bins when the bins are full. Please, if recycling bins are full, do not leave your recyclables on the ground. We ask all residents to be cooperative and to bring recyclables back when bins are emptied and can accommodate the material.

There will be a Township-wide yard sale on Saturday, August 4, 2018. No permit will be necessary for this event.
The Board of Supervisors would like to congratulate the Locust Gap Civics baseball team on an undefeated regular season and for advancing to the World Series of the MCJBL.

National Night Out will be held on Tuesday, August 7th between 5:30 and 8:30 PM at the Rec Complex. This year the Township will partner with Mt Carmel Borough for the event.

Public Input on Action Items:

None

Action Items:

Motion to accept the resignation of David Tomtishen from the position of full time police officer while allowing him to continue as a part time officer as needed.





Approved 3-0
Motion to pay David Tomtishen for the remaining 405 hours of sick time that he has accumulated.






Approved 3-0

Motion to hire Patrick McAndrew as a full-time police officer of Mount Carmel Township with a starting wage of $15.00 per hour and a 1 year probationary period as per the police union contract.





Approved 3-0

*At this time, Supervisor Aaron Domanski swore in Officer McAndrew as a full time Mt Carmel Township police officer.

Motion to approve adding Brandon Toter and Stephen Mazzeo to the Township pool of part-time police officers.




Approved 3-0

Motion to approve the proposal from Varano’s Insurance





Approved 3-0

Motion to approve Resolution 2018-20 which certifies the provision of a local match for State Operating Financial Assistance for the LATS Program, which serves the residents of Mount Carmel Township.





Approved 3-0

Motion to open any bids for street paving projects in Mt Carmel Township.





Approved 3-0

*There was one bid for the paving project from H & K Group from Skippack, PA which was opened and discussed briefly.

A motion was made by Matthew Susnoskie and seconded by Rich Mychak to table the awarding of the contract pending further discussion.




Approved 3-0
Motion to open any bids for the salt shed.





Approved 3-0

*There was one bid for the erection of a salt shed from J & S Landscaping which was opened and discussed.

Motion to accept the proposal for the salt shed pending approval by the Township’s solicitor and validated for Liquid Fuels.




Approved 3-0

Public Participation:

Joe Chimmel asked if there was a separate bid for paving Atlas Streets. Chairman Domanski told him that there was a separate bid and it was accepted last month.

Gary Namet asked if the yard sale will be advertised and if he can put up signs for it. Yes, it will be advertised and yes, he can put up signs.
He also asked what the insurance from Varano’s is about and Mr. Domanski broke it down for him. It is all of the insurance that the Township needs.

Last, Namet, in reference to the bids for street paving, asked what $39,000 (the amount bid for doing one street) would get the Township, ie: what length and width of road. Mr. Domanski read from the bid exactly what would be covered for that amount of money and also explained where the road to be paved is so that he could go and look at amount of road to be paved.
Last to speak was Todd Owens who wanted to know if any decisions were made about Woodland Drive in Oak Ridge Estates.  Mr. Domanski answered that nothing has been decided yet. Some discussion on the problem and possible solution followed.
Adjournment:

With no further business to attend, Richard Mychak made a motion to adjourn at 7:52 PM and Mr. Domanski seconded the motion.

Respectfully Submitted by:

__________________________________

Marian Klingerman, Secretary
